Faribault Rifle & Pistol Club
Annual Meeting
February 4, 2023

Morristown Community Center

The February 4, 2023, Annual Meeting of the Faribault Rifle & Pistol Club was called to order by President Noah
Strouth at 1:55 p.m. Minutes from the November 2022 Quarterly Meeting were distributed and approved. 42
members signed in for the Annual Meeting. 114 people attended the Safety Meeting before the Annual Meeting.

Finance Report: $16,516.83 checking, $102,088.14 in savings, total assets $118,604.97. This year’s net income
to date is $9,534.37.

Membership: 495 members (51 new) last year, as of today: 396 members. 2022 new members: All approved
for full membership.

League reports: IDPA will start May 17, 2023, and run for 14 weeks.
Gun Show: Report provided. Would like a committee or another member to learn the ropes to putting on the show.

Range project: The berm that was supposed to be to the north is also across the front of the firing line. The
portion in front of the firing line will be removed and added to the north.

There is a 3D model/survey of range available.
Old Business: None
New Business: Donation to Faribault Clay Target Team - $250 was approved

Club Express — update website, allow for electronic processing of memberships for those who want it, send emails,
payment processing, etc. Approx.: .34/per active member/per month, card fees, plus start up $960 for starter pack,
enable QB $500, SSL cert $160. May also explore forums and classified and reports. Approved by members.

Member proposed gluing rubber horse mats to concrete tables on rifle range. Approx cost $200/mat, $20/glue.
After discussion, members voted to not proceed. Preference is for members to bring own cover for table if desired
since everyone has a different set-up.

Discussion regarding required NRA membership lead to discussion about how to change club bylaws. Threshold
for bylaw change is very high and seems like a daunting challenge.

Elections: The current officers were re-elected: President - Noah Strouth, Vice President - Pete Bursik, Co-
Secretary/Treasurer - Nancy & John Zimmer

Meeting adjourned at approximately 2:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy Zimmer
Co-Secretary/Treasurer



